

79 Elm Street • Hartford, CT 06106-5127

www.ct.gov/deep

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer

Attorney Christopher Smedick City of Middletown Office of the General Council 245 deKoven Drive Middletown, CT 06457

RE: Approval of Middletown's Noise Ordinance Amendments

Dear Attorney Smedick:

Thank you for your letter of May 1, 2016 requesting the approval of the City of Middletown's (City) proposed amendments to its noise control ordinance.

DEEP is issuing final approval of the City's noise amendments which were originally adopted in 2000 at this time. Based on DEEP staff review of the ordinance, the proposal conforms to the state noise control standards. Therefore, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §22a-73(c), I approve the amendment to the City's noise control amendment as approved by the Norfolk Common Council on March 28, 2017.

If you have additional questions, please contact Paul Kritzler at (860) 424-3889 or Paul.Kritzler@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Anne Gobin

Bureau Chief

Bureau of Air Management

May 17, 2017